GARRETT COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS
- Public Service Center
2008 Maryland Hwy., Suite 1
MTN. LAKE PARK, MARYLAND 21550-6349
(301) 334-6985 « I'ax (301) 334-6988
www.garrettcounty.org

Py~ = g
MARYTAND

BOARD MEETING MINUTES
June 4, 2024

ATTENDING: Connie Meyers, Board President
Randy Glotfelty, Board Vice President
Charles Nolan, Board Member
James Moore, Board Secretary
Carla Tesar, Board Member
Steven D. Fratz, Election Director
Betty Pritt, Visitor

ABSENT: None
4:11 PM-Meeting was called to order and quorum determined by Connie Meyers.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The minutes for the May 7™ 2024 meeting was approved on a motion made by Chuck
Nolan, seconded by Randy Glotfelty, and made unanimous by Connie Meyers.

ELECTION DIRECTOR REPORT:
Voter Registration was closed due to the Primary Election until May 27", From that date
until the end of May, there were 14 new voter registrations and no removals.

For the Primary Election in Garrett County, 5,912 voted which is 34.41%.
e 1,114 or 19% voted at an Early Voting Center
e 3,338 or 57% voted on Election Day at their precinct
o 1,404 or 24% cast a Mail-in-Ballot
e 56 or .01% voted by Provisional Ballot

All Election Results and Audits for the Primary 2024 Election has been submitted to the
State Board of Elections.

When the State Board of Elections releases the voting equipment we will begin removing
all ballots and start the counting process. The post election maintenance on the
equipment will then be performed.

On June 3", Steve mailed a thank you note and schedule for the General Election to all
polling places.



On June 18™, Steve will have a virtual Election Judge Lessons Learned with the State
Board of Elections.

On June 19, the office will be closed in observance of Juneteenth.

On June 20™, Steve will virtually attend a Directors Lessons Learned training with the
State Board of Elections.

There is a tentative date of September 21, for the Election Judge Refresher Training. It
will be at the Performing Arts Center at Garrett College and will be held at 9:00 a.m.

OLD BUSINESS:
None

NEW BUSINESS AND CORRESPONDENCE:
None

ADJOURNMENT:

The Board agreed on a motion to cancel the July and August board meeting, unless an
issue would arise to require a meeting. The next board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday,
September 3™ at 4:00 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:38 p.m. on a motion by Randy Glotfelty, seconded by
Chuck Nolan, and made unanimous by Connie Meyers.
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